
File No. 16-0037-S97

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to a monetary donation for the Harvard Park 
Community Safety Partnership Program.

Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR:

1. ACCEPT a monetary donation in the amount of $250,000 from the Los Angeles Police 
Foundation for the Harvard Park Community Safety Partnership Program, for the benefit of 
77th Street Area and the community it serves; and, THANK the donor for this generous 
donation

2. APPROPRIATE $235,000 to the Police Department Trust Fund No 885/70P807, 
Department No. 70 for Harvard Park Community Safety Partnership Program; and 
REIMBURSE to Fund No. 100, Department No. 70 the following;

a. Account No. 1012- Salaries Sworn $90,000

b. Account No 1092-Overtime Sworn $145,000

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted oy the Board of Police Commissioners. Neither the 
City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of 
this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted

Summary:

In a report to the BOPC dated May 1,2019 (attached to the Council file), the Los Angeles Police 
Department (LAPD) is requesting authority to accept a donation in the amount of $250,000 from 
the Los Angeles Police Foundation for the Harvard Park Community Safety Partnership (CSP) 
Program, for the benefit of 77th Street Area and the community it serves. The CSP program 
consists of four inter-related units: community engagement, school safe passage, critical 
enforcement, and youth programs. The CSP aims to impact four outcomes: reduce violence, 
improve the community's perception of public safety, improve relationships between law 
enforcement and the community, and improve youth educational opportunities. On May 21,2019, 
the BOPC approved the LAPD's request. Subsequently, on August 14, 2019, the Committee 
considered this matter and after having provided an opportunity for public comment, 
the Committee moved to recommend authorizing the LAPD to accept this donation. Also, the 
Committee moved to recommend the appropriation of $235,000 of the donation to reimburse the 
LAPD. This matter is now submitted to the Council for its consideration.
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